Minutes of General meeting of Classic and Enthusiasts Motor Cycle Club of NSW inc on 23/01/2019 at Dundas Sports and Recreation Club, Dundas.

Opened - 8:15 pm

Chair - David DeLapp

Minutes - Alan Harper

Apologies - Konrad Dover

Attendance - 14 members

Visitors - Kevin James - Lapsed member, was a member in the early days of the club.

Minutes of Previous meeting - read by David DeLapp, seconded Damian Olbourne

Matters Arising - Col Corley bequest - discussed at committee meeting Illawarra to suggest suitable tribute/use of donation. Konrad Dover email on this discussed at committee level. \$10,00 term account, Treasurer to prepare budget for consideration.

Presidents report - DDL raised issue of no editor and asked all to consider what might be done. Sydney Annual rally, to be combined with AJS rally Oberon in November, looking for assistance.

Vice President - no report

Secretary - Usual magazines from clubs, invite letter from Newcastle and MacQuarie Towns clubs to their events. Email resignation from Bill Powell, email from Gordon Mitchell standing down from Program Officer role. Email from Illawarra branch requesting updates on issues raised in November meeting, President has responded to this. Email from National Library and State Library requesting copies of Clatter, DDL updating National library with electronic copies and State Library has been added to mailing list, DDL requested copy of state library email.

Events - No attendance at January event in North West, next event 10th February to Colo, meet 8am at McDonalds Rouse Hill. To work with Illawarra to co-ordinate some runs.

Rally - DDL looking for help from members in organising rally ride routes, marshalls etc.

Library - no report

Permits - Peter Wolfendon is preparing new standard forms for inspectors, otherwise nothing to report.

Editor - no editor yet, but Enid's final Clatter (Feb 2019) is in the mail, we are seeking a new editor.

Membership - renewals still coming in slowly about 70 to still renew. Jim Cummins has noted the Illawarra members still to renew and will chase up some of these where he can.

Program - Dave Lewis is taking on this role and has some ideas for presentations. More to come.

Welfare - Dave Lewis taking on this role.

General business - Chris Wood is looking to promote the Annual Veteran Riders Dinner on 8th May 2019 - contact Dennis Quinlan 0407 250 692 for details and also the Trevor Thomas Day at Linnwood House 25 Byron Rd, Guildford on 10th November 2019 all invited to attend for a vehicle display on the grounds contact Dorothy Warwick 0412 606 644 for details.

Chris Wood also had copies of the latest book "Race Across The Great Divide" by Don Cox and Darryl Flack on Motorcycle racing in Australia in the 1970's, another epic book with great stories and photos. Contact bellbirdpublishing.net/order - \$68 = \$12 postage.

Kevin James has magazines available for gold coin donation to go to the Long Ride -Prostate Cancer. He also has an XS1 Yamaha for sale - contact 0411 346 063.

Meeting closed 9:00pm